
PWG MFD Working Group Teleconference Meeting Minutes 
April 2, 2009 

 
1. Attendees:  

Shah Bhatti,  Samsung 
Lee Farrell,  Canon 
Ira McDonald,  High North, Inc. 
Bill Wagner,  TIC 
Peter Zehler  Xerox 
 

2. Identify Minute Taker – Peter Zehler 
 
3. Approval of minutes from last teleconference ftp://ftp.pwg.org/pub/pwg/mfd/minutes/pwg-

mfd-minutes-20090312.pdf 
 

No objection to the minutes. 
 
4. PWG process 

Attendees were informed that the meeting is held in accord with the PWG Intellectual Property 
Policy. There was no objection. 

 
5. Agenda bashing 

No changes to the agenda were suggested. 
 

6. Status of Scan Service Vote 
(The spec used is: ftp://ftp.pwg.org/pub/pwg/mfd/wd/wd-mfdscanmodel10-20090313.pdf ) 
 

The specification is on track for approval 
 

7. Discuss the overall MFD document. 
 

• There was a question on how the platen and marker maximum sizes are represented.   
i. The platen is represented by an instance of the ScanMediaPath element with the 

appropriate type set.   
ii. The marker is a bit more difficult since we are stuck with the current standards 

representation.  The standards represent the size of the media that can be moved 
through the device and not the size of the marker or imager.  Often the size of 
the bypass media path is the maximum size of the marker 

iii. Addressability does not represent size it represents resolution 
iv. Margins do not represent size.  They place a constraint on the area that can be 

marked.  The constraint is relative to the size of the media being marked. 
 

• Agreed that for generalization in figures 6 and 7 Scan Region should be called Content 
Region  for all image acquisition services (e.g. Scan, Copy) 

 



AI: Bill Wagner will add make the changes to the specification. 
 

• Updates to the specification will be made for Job Ticket life cycle to make it generic.   
 

AI: Peter Zehler will make the change to the text and figure 9 
 

• XMLSPY figures in the specification are missing   
 

AI: Peter Zehler will generate the figures 
 

• It was noted that Restart operation MUST be attempted gracefully. 
 

• It was agreed that support of the Restart operation does not require support of the 
Startup or Shutdown operations. 
 

• Need to be consistent in “list of keywords” type  (i.e. plural) and boolean type (i.e. 
lowercase). 

 
 

 
 

8. Next Steps 
• The next teleconference will be on April 16 to prepare for the face to face at the end of 

the month. 
 


